St. Joseph’s Justice & Peace Group, Clarkston

Minutes of Meeting held on 30th January 2024 in the Church meeting room.
1.Opening

The meeting opened with a prayer and John welcomed new members, Dominic and Neil who were attending for the first time.  He apologised to those who may have received confusing e-mails from him owing to his laptop having been compromised. 

2.Those Present  
Kathleen Kerr, Monica McAndrew, Margaret and Brian Canning, Michael Carroll, John Hutcheson, Dominic O’Neill, Neil Casey, & John Seenan. 
Apologies: 
Claire McAndrew, Anne Martin, Christine Hutcheson, Christopher Platt, Jacqueline Seenan, and Marie Paterson. 

(Marie had come to the church but was unable to gain entry)    
3. Introductions

For the benefit of new members everyone introduced themselves and confirmed contact details.  
4. Minutes  
The minutes of the last meeting were approved and there were no matters arising.

5. Introductory Briefing 

John began with a brief explanation of the Justice & Peace movement which the Vatican incorporated into the Dicastery for Promoting Integral Human Development on 1st January 2017.  It is headed by His Eminence, Cardinal Peter K.A. Turkson the prefect of the office. Archbishop Bill Nolan is President of The Scottish Justice & Peace Commission while Paisley Diocese has a Director of Justice & Peace, Deacon Brian Mackenzie.  The new Eco Committee will operate within the framework of the parish Justice & Peace Group, as part of the St John’s Deanery. At this stage it comprises St. Joseph’s, St. Cadoc’s and St. Bridget’s, with St. John the Evangelist and St. Thomas’ to be invited to join later this year.  

He reiterated his remarks made at previous meetings that matters relating to Justice & Peace will remain on all future agendas, enabling issues of significance and/or concern to be raised, discussed, and acted upon. The formation and development of the new Eco Committee, however, will of necessity demand a disproportionately higher amount of time and effort until the Committee is established and up and running. 
6. Justice & Peace

Kathleen drew attention to the current SCIAF campaign appealing for spiritual and financial support for the people in Gaza and encouraging writing to MPs condemning the violence, calling for an immediate ceasefire and asking for signatories to their petition which can be accessed on:
 https://www.sciaf.org.uk/about-us/news/626-what-does-2024-have-in-store-for-gaza She also circulated an article, published in last weekend’s Sunday Herald and written by Fr. Jim Lawlor, condemning the atrocities in Gaza and highlighting the plight of innocent victims of the war.
Brian drew attention to the new legislation aimed at restricting peaceful prayer gatherings in the vicinity of abortion clinics and said he had contacted politicians on the issue and had found the majority were supportive of the new law.
Margaret remarked that minimal time had been devoted to J & P issues during the meeting.  John referred to his remarks made at previous meetings that matters relating to the Eco Committee would of necessity have to take priority but not to the extent of excluding important J &. P issues which will be included in all future agendas.   
7. Eco Committee

John explained how the new Committee had come about and the decision that it will operate as a Deanery function. In the initial phase it will include St. Joseph’s, St. Cadoc’s and St Bridget’s. He had already addressed all three parishes on the proposal during November and December. 

In terms of how he thought we might set up the Committee and develop the programme content, he saw no point in ‘re-inventing the wheel’ when a wealth of material and experience already existed into which we could tap. He referred to our links with the Care of Creation Office and with Eco- Congregation Scotland, St. Joseph’s being one of 600+ registered congregations of the latter. He strongly recommended that we accept the invitation of guidance from St. Ninian’s and St. Cuthbert’s joint parish in Hamilton, where a dynamic Care of Creation Group has been well established under the auspices of Eileen McQuade.  Eileen has kindly drafted a comprehensive guidance checklist giving suggestions on how a parish might wish to set up a new Care of Creation Group. Copies of the recommendations were circulated to all present and he recommended we use them as a blueprint to start and develop our own group.

It was suggested that St Cadoc’s and St Bridget’s should sign up with E-CS (as recommended to all churches by the Scottish Bishops’ Conference) to take advantage of the full range of facilities available.  It would also enable them to participate in the E-CS Awards Programme, St. Joseph’s having achieved a bronze award several years ago.
Both Canons Stephen and Cameron had expressed the wish that we should concentrate on building a programme aimed at providing spiritual guidance and practical advice to members of each congregation, with issues relating to the fabric of the church buildings being considered at a later stage. He said it was most encouraging that the appeals made at Masses for people to volunteer their services to support the initiative in all three parishes had resulted in sixteen people putting their names forward (St. Joseph’s 9 and St Cadoc’s 7).

To launch the new Committee and to afford the programme maximum publicity, a screening of the film The Letter (based on the Holy Fathers’ encyclical Laudato Si) was held on 28th November in St. Joseph’s and on 12th December in St Cadoc’s.  It was disappointing that it only attracted an audience of 20 in St Joseph’s and 4 in St. Cadoc’s, with timing so close to Christmas thought to be a contributory factor.  As a result, he suggested that every parishioner should be encouraged to view the film at home on YouTube. The meeting was also of the opinion that the screening should be re-run in each church hall, with refreshments and food being laid on to encourage attendance.   
The meeting then opened into a broader discussion which gave rise to the following key issues.

·   The purpose of the Committee will be to provide parishioners with spiritual guidance and practical advice on how they might structure and lead their lives to be compatible with concern for the environment in line with the principles embedded in Laudato Si.
·   Communication will be a key factor in determining the success of the initiative, particularly in the early stages. This should be easier now that we have our own web page. Neil thought we ought to seriously consider establishing a Facebook page to reach the widest possible audience. The overhead projector in the church was thought to be a very powerful tool and Monica agreed to look into how it operates and when we might get permission to use it.
·   We might consider linking the programme to an initiative that the congregation could easily identify with such as encouraging the use of electric school buses,  minimising the use of cars to take pupils to and from school and reducing congestion at school gates. The same could apply to the bus which ferries infirm parishioners to and from Mass on Sundays, although it was recognised the coach in question is owned by Age Concern. 

·   Develop a car pool arrangement initially involving travel to and from church with the potential to extend it to other times.

·   Launch the Committee with maximum publicity and aim to involve participation by as many parishioners as possible.
·   Involve parishioners as much as possible and encourage new ideas from them.
John requested that all members give serious consideration to the proposals discussed and the suggestions made in Eileen McQuade’s paper to enable a more comprehensive discussion to take place at our next meeting. 
8. Justice & Peace Commission
The Commission are currently aiming to recruit new members of staff.
9.Eastwood Ecumenical Peace & Justice Forum

Topics currently on the agenda:  
The failure of East Renfrewshire Council to have established a Climate Change Group. 
Disparity in the statistics contained in the Council’s study on poverty in the area continues to be examined.   
It was agreed to organise a hustings meeting in advance of the next election, as they have done in the past.   
10. AOB

John said he was Acting Chair by default and that he wishes to have the position formally elected when a full meeting can be convened.  Consideration also needs to be given to the roles of Deputy Chair and Minutes Secretary.
He drew attention to an online course on Integral Ecology which has been organised by the Vatican and is open to anyone. There are six elements to the programme which is supported by a wide range of renowned academics and will run from now until 20th June 2024. Enrolment can be made via: https://immatricolazioni.unigre.it.
11. Meetings for the remainder of 2024

Forthcoming meetings will be held in St’ Joseph’s on the last Tuesday of each month starting at 7.30pm, with a break during July and August to accommodate holidays.  The December meeting to be on 17th to avoid the Christmas break. The dates will be as follows:
27th February

26th March

30th April

28th May

25th June

24th September

29th October

26th November

17th December 

Consideration will be given to convening in St. Cadoc’s if appropriate.  
12. 
The meeting ended with a prayer.
